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Principal’s Report 

Welcome back to Term 4 everyone!  We have just one term    

remaining of the school year and the focus for all teachers and 

children is on consolidating outcomes in all key learning areas to 

build upon and achieve semester 2 outcomes.   

 

I want to congratulate all the children for the very settled way that 

they returned to school last week.  They looked very smart and 

tidy in their uniforms.  Please help us to keep children in school 

uniform – don’t forget to wear your hats everyday! 

Selective High School Test 2020 

Selective high schools cater for high achieving academically  

gifted students who may otherwise be without sufficient  

classmates at their own academic and social level. These 

schools help gifted and talented students to learn by grouping 

them with other gifted and talented students, teaching them in 

specialized ways and providing education materials at the  

appropriate level. 

Applications for selective high school placement are considered 

mainly on the basis of the Selective High School Placement Test 

results and school assessment scores.  The Selective High 

School Placement Test will be held on Thursday 14th March 

2019. 

If you would like to have your child considered for Year 7  

selective high school entry in 2020, you need to apply online at 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-

schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 (you need to apply using 

a valid email address, not the student’s email address).   

Applications for selective high school placement opened on  

9th October 2018 and will close on 12th November 2018.  

You must apply before the closing date. 

There are no paper application forms.  If you do not have internet 

access, you could apply at a public library.  If you have a  

disability that prevents you from using a computer, you can  

contact the Unit for assistance after 9 October 2018.  You must 

submit only ONE application for each student.  Please make sure 

you meet the deadline as late applications are not accepted.  

Term 4 Week 2                                24th October 2018 

Dates for the Diary 

Thursday 25th October 

Bandfest 

Code Club begins  - Library 

Friday 26th October 

Banklink-1.30pm-3.00pm 

CEP DMF filming day! 

Monday 29th Oct - Friday 9 Nov 

Year 2 Swimming Scheme begins 

Saturday 3rd November 

Aerobics - Spring Challenge (both teams) 

Tuesday 6th November 

Children’s University graduation  

ceremony 4pm 

Wednesday 7th November 

Aboriginal Recognition Assembly 

Friday 9th November 

P&C Weird Science Fete 3.30pm 

Tighes Hill Public School 

33 Elizabeth St, Tighes Hill, 2297 

Phone: 4969 3720 Fax: 4961 2334 

Email:  

tigheshill-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

Website:  

www.tigheshill-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Have you visited our  

class blogs yet? 



Principal’s Report 

Kindy Club 

Invitation letters have been sent out to all the enrolled  

kindergarten 2019 children and their families to attend our  

Kindergarten orientation program.  Dates for this program are 

planned for early November to maximise attendance.  If you 

know of any families that may not have yet let us know of their 

intention to enrol, please encourage them to contact our school 

so that they can participate in these sessions.  Our numbers for 

2019 are extremely tight and we would love to know well in  

advance so class placement and staff allocations can be made 

for a smooth start to 2019. 

 

Captains 2019 

Year 5 children will begin participating in a leadership program in 

preparation for the upcoming 2019 Captains and Vice-Captain 

Elections later this term.  During the leadership program, Year 5 

children will be able to nominate/be nominated for the first round 

of candidates. They will then as a group vote for the final 6         

student leaders.  These 6 children can then begin to campaign 

and prepare their speeches that will be delivered for parents and 

the whole school on Thursday, 6 December 2018 at 9.20am.  

Kindergarten to Year 5 will vote for a boy and girl Captain while 

the other 4 children will become Vice-Captains.  This process 

enables all Year 5 children to identify leadership skills and  

attributes that they each possess and gives them confidence and 

ownership of the process of electing their peer representatives. 

 

Swimming School 

Swimming school will begin on Monday 29th October and will run 

for two weeks. The weather will warm up and I know that the  

children will enjoy acquiring vital water safety skills.  Again, hats 

and sunscreen is a must as the walk to and from the pool is in 

full sun for most of the way. 

 

Opportunity Class 2019 

Congratulations to all of the students who have received an offer 

or been placed on the reserve list for our OC in 2019. Letters 

have been mailed to families inviting them to attend our  

Orientation evening on Thursday 15th November beginning at 

5pm in the upper hall. If your child has received an offer or 

been placed on reserve, we encourage you to attend our  

Orientation evening to learn about our program. Please RSVP to 

our office to enable us to cater for this event and prepare your 

information-pack. 

 

Later this term we are also offering 2 transition visits for OC 2019 

students, taking place on Friday 23rd November and Wednesday 

5th December from 9.30am-12.30pm. 

 

School Banking is on  

TUESDAY 

 

Book Club Orders 

Orders due 7th November 

Assemblies 

Our assemblies are on Mondays 

K-2 from 2.15pm  

Y3-6 from 11.40am  

in our upper hall 

Hall of Fame assembly 

Monday 10th December 2pm 

 

 

The next P&C meeting will be held  

Monday 3rd December 

ALL WELCOME TO ATTEND! 

Canteen News 

Our canteen is open daily. The 

menu is on the school website with 

a link to online ordering. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=PCWjW9y5RtMEFM&tbnid=lVAx6lP9w401yM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.brooksidecollege.vic.edu.au%2Fschool-banking&ei=4WN_UpfzLY7xlAWruoA4&bvm=bv.56146854,d.dGI&psig
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&frm=1&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=2c8mNvLHxh3KIM&tbnid=sSqOsNOZ2WU0ZM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.murray-h.schools.nsw.edu.au%2Fcourse%2Fview.php%3Fid%3D294&ei=6GB_UomXFsyAkwWEsYGQCg&bvm=bv.561
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Core Values - Respect, Responsibility & Quality 

This term our focus in all classrooms is consolidating our  

understanding and demonstration of all 3 core values: respect, 

responsibility and quality. All students have the opportunity to 

achieve Mastery ribbons for all core values this term. Students 

who receive their 5th Mastery ribbon this term will be inducted 

into our final Hall of Fame assembly on Monday 10th December 

at 2pm. We will also be announcing our 2019 Captains at this 

special event. All families and friends are welcome to join us. 

 

Save the Date! 

Term 4 always promises to be extremely busy with lots of  

exciting events and activities taking place. 

Tuesday 4th December: Parent Helper-Thank You morning tea 

Thursday 29th November: CEP Digital Media Festival 

Tuesday 11th December: Presentation Day 

Thursday 13th December: Year 6 Farewell 

For more dates, please see the calendar further on in this  

newsletter. 

 

Assembly Awards ~ Term 4, Week 1 & 2 

KD  Johnathan, Charlotte 

KH  Hugo, Otis 

KTB  Ariana, Henrik 

1C  Luke, Kayla 

1E  Pontus, Stella 

2S  Imogen, Charlie 

2W  Jayden, Shiah 

3D   Shianne, Hamish, Phoenix, Toby 

3S   Isha, Sam, Wolfgang, Vesper 

4S  Rani, Orlando, April Rose, Tas 

4/5R   Javeda, Jack, Bobby, Emily 

5W  Harrison, Cooper, Memphis, Jamie 

6B   Evie, Wyatt, Kalan, Harper 

5A6 OC  Coco, Hamish Mo, Hamish Ma, Edie 

 

Congratulations to all our children and staff. 

Tony Selwood 

PRINCIPAL  

Chess Coaching 

Mondays 1.15pm - 1.55pm    

provided by the Sydney     

Academy of Chess. Cost - $68 

per term. Please see Ms     

Armstrong for more details. 

Tighes Hill Primary School 

*Access newsletters 

*Find the latest events on our 

calendar 

*Send in absent notes when your 

child is away 

*Receive message alerts 

Plus much more! 



School News 

Canberra Excursion - Parliament and Civics Education Rebate (PACER)  

Students in Years 5/6 attended an educational tour of Canberra at the end of last term. Students were  

given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 

culture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young  

Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To  

assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion, the Australian Government contributed funding of $20 

per student under the Parliament and Civics Education Rebate program to subsidise the total cost. The 

rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of the excursion.  



School News 

Weird Science Fete 

As we are nearing the grand bi-annual Fete, please refer to the information below 

for donations needed as well as drop off dates, times and locations. 



P&C News 



NEW TITLES HAVE JUST ARRIVED!!! 

Hello avid readers of Tighes Hill! 

The last fortnight has seen many new titles added to our collection that are   now 

ready to be borrowed! We have so many new titles due to our fabulous donations 

to this years Book Fair!  Thank you for your generous contributions. 

These are just a few of the titles that have just landed. Be sure to check 

ORBIT and browse the new books section for a   complete updated 

list to check to see if your favourites have been purchased.  

The last Scholastic book orders for Term 3 are now closed. Orders 

will arrive within the fortnight. Catalogues are handed out twice a 

term. Online ordering through loop and the new catalogue  is already 

available online.  

Visit  www.scholastic.com.au/schools/ .Happy Reading! 

           Meg Derricott                                                                 
                THPS Librarian 

http://www.scholastic.com.au/schools/


Term 4 Calendar 2018 

WEEK MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY 

1 

15/10 

 

3S – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Students begin  

 

16/10 

 

Kindy Club 

17/10 

 

Band Day 

Workshop 

 

Merewether High 

School Challenge 

Day 

18/10 

 

 

19/10 

 

Stage 2 – 

Awabakal 

Excursion 

 

2 

22/10 

 

4S – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

 

 

P&C Meeting 

6pm 

23/10 

 

Kindy Club 

 

24/10 

 

Stage 2 Sport 

begins 

 

25/10 

 

Stage 2 Code 

Club begins - 

Library 

 

Bandfest 

26/10 

 

Banklink 1.30pm – 

3.00pm 

 

CEP Digital 

Media Festival 

filming day! 

3 

29/10 

 
◄———————— 

 

4/5R – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

30/10 

 

—————— 

 

Kindy Club 

 

 

31/10 

 

   Swimming Scheme — 

 

 

 

 

 

1/11 

 
—————————— 

 

Stage 2 Code 

Club - Library 

 
 

 

2/11                         
 

——————► 

 

Australian Maths 

Competition 

 

 

 

4 

5/11 

 
◄———————— 

 

5W – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

 

6/11 

 

————————— 

 

Kindy Club 

 

Children’s 

University 

graduation 

ceremony 

 

7/11 

 

—Swimming Scheme — 

 

Aboriginal 

Recognition 

Assembly 

8/11 

 
—————————— 

 

Stage 2 Code 

Club - Library 

 

 

9/11 

 
————————► 

 

P&C Fete 3.30pm 

5 

12/11 

 
◄———————— 

 

 

3S – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

 

13/11 

 

—————————— 

 

 

Kindy Club 

 

14/11 

 

— Good for Kids ---

physical 

activity data 

collection 

 

CCWTC Open 

Afternoon – Y4-6 

families 

 

 

Cricket Gala Day – 

Y4 Boys 

15/11 

 
—————————— 

Stage 2 Code 

Club - Library 

 

Year 5 Leadership 

session – 1 

 

OC 2019 

Orientation 

evening 5pm 

16/11 

 
————————► 

 

 

 



 

6 

19/11 

 

5/6A OC – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Last week for 

student and 

staff library 

borrowing 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

20/11 

 

Kindy Orientation 

 

 

21/11 

 

 

22/11 

 

Stage 2 Code 

Club - Library 

 

Year 5 Leadership 

session – 2 

23/11 

 
 

OC 2019 

transition session 

– 1 

 

7 

26/11 

 

3D – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

 

27/11 

 

Kindy Orientation 

 

 

28/11 

 

OC Thinkfest 

excursion 

 

 

 

 

 

29/11 

 

Year 5 Leadership 

session – 3 

 

CEP Digital Media 

Festival 

30/11 

 

All staff and 

student library 

books to be 

returned ready 

for 2018 stocktake 

 

Walk a Mile Koori 

Style 

8 

3/12 

 

6B – Yr 3-6 

Assembly 

 

Library stocktake 

begins 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

 

P&C Meeting 

6pm 

4/12 

 

High School 

Orientation Day 

 

Parent/helper 

morning tea 

5/12 

 

OC 2019 transition 

session – 2 

6/12 

 

Carols Evening 

 

Stage 2 Code 

Club - Library 

 

Student Leaders 

2019 – speeches 

and whole school 

voting 

 

7/12 

 

 

9 

10/12 

 

Hall of Fame 

assembly & 

Captains 2019 

announcement 

 

Creative Writing 

workshops 

 

11/12 

 

Presentation Day 

12/12 

 

 

 

13/12 

 

Year 6 Farewell 

 

Stage 2 Code 

Club - Library 

 

14/12 

 

Reports sent 

home 

 

10 

17/12 

 

Stage 3 Reward 

Day 

 

Stage 2 Reward 

Day 

18/12 

 

Hall of Fame 

morning tea 

 

  

19/12 

 

Last day of 2018! 

 

 

 

20/12 

 

SDD 

 

 

21/12 

 

SDD 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School News 



School News 

Thank you so much to our Tighes Hill 

community for fully supporting our 

Book Week Parade, P&C food stalls 

and the Scholastic Book Fair! 

Your contributions to these were  

outstanding! Thank you for getting into 

the spirit of the week and dressing up 

in your costumes!  



Community News 

Miles Niddrie 

Level 2 Surf Coach,  

24 Collier Street, Redhead NSW 2290 

02-49449585, 0404 839585  

ABN 71 478 389 233 

miles@learntosurfnewcastle.com 

www.learntosurfnewcastle.com 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming groups and events for Term 4 2018 

http://www.nfss.org.au/groups 

https://www.facebook.com/familysupportnewcastle?ref=hl 

http://www.nfss.org.au/groups
https://www.facebook.com/familysupportnewcastle?ref=hl

